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We have two very cool updates on the maintenance front. 
The first and most important is that we got the new cabin
completed! Many hours and extra days were spent in the
months of April and May to get the new duplex cabin -  Sparrow
and Skylark - completed for the summer season. This was a
huge project that was very near to my heart as it is the first one
I have worked on that allows MORE campers to come to camp.
The new duplex cabin allows us to bring 18 more campers in
each week, which gives 180 more kids a chance to hear the
gospel over the course of the summer. 
I want to give a special shout out to the many volunteers that
gave time to come help get it completed. Without them we
would never have gotten it done!

The second update is that my position at camp is changing. 
I will be transitioning into a director position in the
maintenance department. This change will come with a lot of
new responsibilities and challenges, especially as camp is
preparing to enter a new period of growth. 
It will also give me a lot of opportunities for personal growth as
well. 
In the month of July, I am going to enjoy some much needed
quality time with my family on a brief vacation. Then, once I am
back, there will be a lot of projects around camp to complete,
and in addition to that -  I will soak in a lot of training for my
new position.
 
Prayers are very appreciated for our maintenance department
during these transitions! 
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As most of you are aware, our last newsletter brought very heavy news of
two major deaths in our family, in a very short amount of time. In October
2024 we lost Dan’s brother, and then in January 2025 we lost Julie’s dad. 
We truly appreciate all of the kind words and prayers of our supporters,
cards, texts, etc. - as well as extra funds towards our unexpected traveling
expenses for both funerals. Your kindness and generosity have been a
lifeline for us during this season of grief. 
Since then, we have been trying to find our new normal. It has definitely
had challenges along the way, if we are being honest. However, we can
absolutely say that God has grown us in many areas during this season, and
we are so grateful for the love and support we have from our family, and
local community. 

In the month of May, we celebrated Judson turning 4! He is very excited to
be 4, and will tell everyone he meets. Azariah finished 4K this year, and the
twins are quite the handful for Julie as you can imagine two 2-year-olds can
be! There is never a dull moment in our house.
The older boys also played T-ball this summer. Unfortunately, they haven’t
been able to have as many practices as scheduled due to weather, but they
have enjoyed the practices they have had. They also began swim lessons! 
We are very excited to be spending some much needed time together, and
with family in the month of July. Please pray for safety for us as we travel,
and renewed spirits after such a heavy season. 
One exciting update for Julie is that she has decided to pursue a certificate
in Biblical Counseling through our church. She has a timeline of 5 years to
complete it, and it is very flexible for her to work - as she needs - on the
requirements (which is much needed as a busy mom of 4 littles!). This
certification will give her a wonderful opportunity to minister to other
women in our church and local community. Please pray for her as she
pursues this, that she will not get discouraged, and that God will continue
to guide and direct her if this is the direction He desires for her. 

One aspect we would like to address regarding support. With Dan’s new
position as a director, we have the ability to increase our income. In order to
increase our income, we must have the financial support stability to do so.
We are not exactly sure yet how we will adjust our new goal for financial
support as this role transition is extremely new to us still, but we felt the
need to at least mention this in our support letter. We will definitely update
our financial goal in a future newsletter once we have some details figured
out. 
In the meantime, please pray for us as we do figure out these details, and if
you have any questions - as always - please feel free to reach out to us! 
As ALWAYS, we appreciate each and every one of you who prays for us, and
generously supports us financially. 
We give God all the glory and praise in our ministry at LLBC.
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